10 Edison Way

Wyberton

BOSTON

Lincolnshire

PE21 7SP

07 August 2013

Dear Caroline.

I am writing to you to explain that I will not attend for the support meeting arranged by you for 10:00 on 14 August 2013 or any further 'Formal support meetings.  

1. At no time during my period of long term sickness have I received any support or help at all in obtaining treatment which would have assisted me back to work. 

Your letters always state:-

'and to explore together whether you are currently being optimally supported through your absence and to facilitate your return to work in due course' 
this may well be stated in your letters but no help has ever been forthcoming from these numerous 'support' meetings.
2. I have been promised help by HR and Occ Health with obtaining treatment and appointments, and have never received any assistance at all.

3. Occupational health will not phone outside Lincolnshire and as there are no provisions for spinal treatments or surgery in ULHT Lincolnshire clearly any attempts to assist me would entail a phone call outside ULHT. 

4. I have been repeatedly asked to attend for Occupational health consultant appointments, each time the consultant has apologised that I have been made to attend, as clearly my condition isn't improving. The consultant cannot offer their help 'to assist me obtaining treatments' and haven't been able to assist me in any way. 

5. I gave my permission to Occupational health at Pilgrim and HR to request documents and information relating to my sick leave from my GP or surgery. At no time has my surgery or GP been approached for any information. These documents would have been able to explain my condition and why my GP continues to sign 'Fitness to work certificates' stating that I may not return to work until improved.

Each of these 'support meetings' only serve to reinforce to me how immobile and poorly I am and explaining this each time is so very distressing. I now feel I just cannot manage any further meetings discussing my condition.

I had hoped that ULHT Occupational health could help me as I am desperately struggling to obtain the medical care I am

 entitled to under the NHS Constitution?

“Your rights to choice in the NHS

Everyone who is cared for by the NHS in England has formal rights to make choices about

 the service that they receive. These include the right to choose a GP surgery, to state

 which GP you'd like to see, to choose which hospital you're treated at, and to receive

 information to support your choices.

These rights form part of the NHS Constitution “

At this time I have been discharged from the care of QMC Spinal Unit the NUH trust will not take any further patients (even for continuing spinal nerve block injections and treatments) from outside the NUH area. This is of course against the NHS constitution. I have added a quote from the constitution above. My GP surgery has tried repeatedly to obtain this treatment for me, I have written to my MP and PALS ULHT and NUH have tried on my behalf. I have also complained to The Greater East Midlands Complaints team operating on behalf of Lincolnshire. All this I have had to tackle myself Occupational health just say they cannot help me, this isn't being supported by my employer.
 
As a result of these failings to assist me to obtain treatments and allow me to recover and return to work. I now intend to tender my resignation from the post of Senior Clinical Trials Pharmacy Technician. I also attach a formal letter stating that intent.

Please ensure that any monies due to me are paid, eg any outstanding holiday pay or lieu time due.

I am contacting my Unison rep about these matters.

Yours faithfully

Alice Latty

c.c. Sheila Donaldson

HR Resource manager
